

Hampton Roads CPOA 4000 Coast Guard Blvd Portsmouth, VA 23703

BMC Dan Stoner, President DVC Stephen Malicki, Vice President BMC Rachael Chirico, Treasurer GMC Stephanie Diedricks, Secretary



CHAIRS: Membership Chair (GMC Cedric Poe)

Fundraising Chair (CMC Shawn Burns)
Public Affairs Chair (YNC Jessica Barbay)
Community Service Chair (YNC Staci Hinton)
Scholarship Chair (CMC Shawn Burns)
CGEA Liaison Chair (DCC Steve Mensen)

Call to order: A CPOA meeting of the Hampton Roads Chapter was held at the Base Portsmouth Deck plate as well as Zoom call on <u>25 June 2021</u>. The meeting convened at **1100**, President Dan Stoner presiding, Treasurer Rachael Chirico and Secretary Stephanie Diedricks were present.

Attendees:

Name	Unit	Name	Unit
GMC Cedric Poe	FCA Portsmouth	HSCS Palomita Castillo	HSWL
YNC Jessica Barbay	DOL	MKCM Matt Kennedy	SFLC PBPL
MKCS David Carson	SFLC SBPL	SKCS Jonathan White	FINCEN
HSC Jessica Lyttle	Base Portsmouth		

Treasurers Report:

BB&T report:

Current Balance: \$57,644.79

Tidewater Consolidated Chiefs Mess (TCCM): \$7,370.17 Chesapeake Regional Chiefs Mess (CRCM): \$1,700.00

Cash Box: \$77.86

HR CPOA Scholarship: \$23,000.00

Gift Cards: \$3,400.00

Old Business

- Plans continue as we begin to incorporate Community Service events in conjunction with CPOA meetings. We hope to have details confirmed by 22July for an event following our 19August meeting.
- Three articles have been submitted and appear in the CHIEF magazine, Thank you Jessica Barbay!!.
- Fouled Anchor is still available for sale. Proceeds will bring our Scholarship fund back up to \$25k, the remaining proceeds will be added to our account for future needs.

• Fall Festival was discussed. CPOA is stepping away from the Haunted House event that has been part of this annual event in the past due to the amount of legwork vs amount of available volunteers. PCPO Armaris Narvaez volunteered to chair the Fall Festival; BMC Chirico and YNC Barbay volunteered to assist with planning.

New Business

- DCC Steve Mensen has volunteered to be our CGEA Liaison Chair. Thank you Steve!! Plans are in the works to invite CGEA for a combined meeting with our chapter.
- 20 Shirts have been sold, there are more available; 22 cases of Fouled Anchor Beer have been sold, there is more available. Both items can be purchased on our website.
- Geico is sponsoring \$2000 to the annual E-9 Golf Tournament on July 9th. This donation is specifically earmarked for the tournament
- USAA is also willing to sponsor events, POC for this is Dave Carson.
- A CPOA social event was discussed at COVA Brewing. Details will come at a later meeting. DCC Steve Mensen is the POC for this endeavor.
- The Base Portsmouth CG Day event will be held on Saturday, 07August from 1100-1500.
 - We are hoping to get a minimum of 10 volunteers to assist in making this a great event for our chapter. We will have a tent in the main area selling swag and beer tickets, a tent in the beer garden where people can exchange their ticket for an ice cold Fouled Anchor IPA, as well as an area for kids to paint wooden anchors.
 - Historically, CPOA hired the KONA snow cone truck in exchange for a booth at the event to sell swag and this year some Fouled Anchor IPA. An email vote will go out to support funds for this, as snow cones will be free for the entire duration of the event.
- Discounted airfare initiative was submitted remotely by CMC Burns for discussion. A written proposal was shared with those in attendance. It was decided that the proposal required additional work and members are going to determine if they have the bandwidth to take this project on for routing up to CPOA National. This discussion will be revisited in July and if someone is able to volunteer the initiative will move forward. If not it will no longer be considered as a possible HR CPOA initiative.

Meeting adjourned at: 1150

Next meeting: Friday, July 15th at 1000 at the Deckplate, Base Portsmouth.